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Family Practice




Patient Participation Group

Minutes of an On-line Meeting
held on Monday 29 June 2021 at 12.30pm
via Zoom
Present:

Patients: 


DD, KF, JK, VP, HS, IVC, CVC (Minutes)

GP Partner

Dr Majida Hussain (MH)
GP Partner

Dr Moin Kapadia (MK)
1
Minutes

The minutes of the previous meeting held on 15 March 2021 had been distributed in advance.
2
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising from the previous minutes.
3
Covid-19 – Update 

3.1.
MH reported that the storage and distribution of the AstraZeneca and Pfizer vaccines were being reviewed for their future use by the surgery, especially the latter.


3.2
At present, both the first and second doses had to be of the same vaccine. However, whether it should be the same for the booster later in the year had not yet been decided. There were on-going trials taking place to determine whether a patient receiving a different vaccine might have increased immunity. The vaccine would be delivered to patients in future in a similar manner as that for the flu.

3.3
PPG members were assured that none of the vaccine was being wasted: Pfizer was supplied in files containing eight doses and, if they were insufficient patients that day, the doses were shared with other practices, or offered to the housebound.


3.4
MH pointed out that it was possible for patients to catch Covid even after receiving two jabs, but it was unlikely to be severe and needing hospitalisation. 


3.5
Relatively few patients were experiencing side-effects from the vaccine, but some experienced a painful arm for about two weeks, flu-like symptoms or headache. Side-effects were being reported to government via what was called a ‘Yellow Card’ system but, so far, none of the practice’s patients had developed a clot in the brain.

3.6
KF had suffered long-covid and, having agreed to be involved in the IpsosMORI research, she was concerned that her swab had not been collected.

3.7
In response to IVC’s question, MK reported that the practice was currently 50 times busier than before Covid. The government wants e-Consultation to be used by patients but this was not possible for everyone. With triage and a phone call before a possible face-to-face visit more time was spent with each patient. The system was being clogged by people worrying about the vaccine, post-Covid symptoms and long hospital waiting lists. There was a wide variation in long-Covid symptoms which need to be monitored creating extra work for the GPs. However, new clinics were opening up to refer patients. He was particularly concerned about the long delays for hospital appointments and believed the situation was going to become worse, eg even patients with heart problems were having to wait a dangerously long time for an angiogram. MK said there was nothing he could do about this other than listen to patients.

3.8 
Both MH and MK stressed that if a patient was at all worried, they should contact the practice and book a phone appointment with the pharmacist or clinician who can decide whether or not it was necessary to see a doctor.


3.9
In response to IVC’s question, MK replied that the situation with hospitals was not working at all smoothly. He gave examples at Northwick Park which made it harder for GPs having to chase reports months later. Waiting times were worse than before the pandemic and many patients were not yet being referred to private hospitals. 

3.10
In response to VP’s question, MH confirmed that both teenagers and children were catching the virus, and adults should be careful around children. Since going back to school, children were getting winter viruses in summer. It was hoped that the summer holidays would create respite for a few weeks, and everyone would be waiting to see what happens when school restarts in September.

3.11
IVC asked whether everyone should be regularly self-testing. MH did not consider this necessary unless they had possible symptoms or exposed to risk. Testing kits were readily available from clinics and pharmacies and it was advisable to keep them at home in case of necessity.
4
Type 1 Opting Out Preference

4.1
In response to IVC’s question, MH explained that, even if a patient had previously opted-out of the patient data sharing scheme, it was now necessary to complete a Type 1 Opt- Out form. Notification should have been sent to all patients but there were doubts about this. It was noted that the deadline had been moved from June to September.

4.2
It was also noted that the Type 1 form was easily downloaded from the internet at: https://www.civic.nhs.uk. MH said she would ask for it to be added to the practice’s website.
ACTION: WS
5
Friends & Family Survey and Complaints

5.1
In March there had been 20 responses, of which 97% were “extremely likely” or “likely” to recommend the practice. In April 98% of responses were “extremely likely” or “likely” and 91% in May.

5.2
In May, only positive responses were received. However, in April there had been two negatives which were not clear; in March one patient complained that the receptionist had not been friendly. 


5.3
Unfortunately, all responses are made anonymously which made it impossible to follow-up with the patient. Possible causes were discussed, and the doctors agreed there was an imbalance between patient expectations and what the NHS can provide. They suggested that further Customer Service training needed to be arranged for the receptionists.
ACTION: WS
6
Any Other Business

6.1
It might be possible for patients to book appointments online again after ‘Freedom Day’, but MK felt it would be putting the doctors at risk in challenging circumstances.


6.2
KF asked  in relation to family and friend comment in regarding to unhelpful receptionist response that reception may benefit from training. She drew attention to  current NHS MH transformation work which acknowledges the need for MH awareness training for receptionists as they are usually "the first port of call" for Patients.

6.3
DH noted that the chiropodist was now back at work in the Centre.

6.4
HS asked whether it would be useful for the doctors to have access to local hospital systems. MK was certain that the hospitals would not allow this and pointed out that they were very complicated organisations.

6.5
CVC reported that, having received acknowledgement of a referral containing instructions to go online to book an appointment, no appointments were available.

The meeting ended at 1.45pm
Date of Next Meeting

To be announced
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